
‘Ko te ako te maneatanga’
‘Hooked on Learning’

Celebrating Learning, Rooms 
1, 2, 3 and 7, Term 4, Week 6

Kia Ora Kotou and welcome to the 
Nga Kakano 1 Team newsletter for 
Term 4. 
This term we have been excited 
about going to Whakaipo Bay for 
Bush school adventures. What a 
fabulous experience  bush school 
was. Thank you to the wonderful 
parents / caregivers and Mrs T 
who were able to come to help. 

We used peelers 
to whittle pieces 

of wood.

We managed 
ourselves and our 

belongings.



Welcome to our new students who have 
joined the Nga Kakano Team!

My favourite 
part of the day 
was Devraj 
helping me up 
the sliding hill.’  
Sienna Room 1

In Room 7 we 
celebrated 
Diwali with our 
buddy class. We 
shared food, 
made lanterns 
and danced.

We explored 
the bush and 
found bugs.

Please remember we have our ‘Bike Fun Day’ on the 8th of December at Spa Park.



Upcoming Events  

24 November Board of Trustees meeting, 6pm, all welcome

27 November PTA raffle tickets to be returned

To be confirmed Year 6 leavers assembly

3 December Year 6 leavers movie and dinner

3 December PTA raffle drawn and winners notified

8 December End of year ‘bike fun’ day for Rooms 1, 3, 7 at Spa Park

11 December Last day of school for 2020

4 February First day of school for 2021

SEASONS programme information
We offer a very successful education programme called Seasons for Growth.  This 
programme is facilitated in small groups of similar aged primary school children. The 
programme is based on research which highlights the importance of social support and the 
need to practise new skills to cope effectively with change and loss. The programme focuses 
on issues such as self-esteem, managing feelings, problem-solving, decision-making, 
effective communication and support networks. The total time involved in one hour per 
week for 9 weeks, usually fitting neatly into a school term.  We hope to have the programme 
in our school starting in Term 1, next year.

The programme is about peer support - often the greatest benefit is being with others who 
are experiencing similar things.

It is great for children who have had loss of different sorts; parent separation, difficulty 
accepting moving to new towns, schools; having difficulty coping with change; children 
who feel alone or shy. We will run the programmes in the school, possibly in the afternoons 
slots as this is the least interruptive of your busy schedules.
 
If there are any parents/caregivers who would like their child to participate in the SEASONS 
programme in 2021 please leave your name, your child’s name and a contact number at the 
school office or email suef@taupoprimary.school.nz 

Amnesty
Do you have any library books, 
school journals, sport uniforms 
(hockey, netball) or any other 
school items  that need to be 

returned?  Please drop these off at 
the school office.  All returns 

gratefully received.

Thank you to everyone who responded 
to our survey.  We held the draw this 
morning for the 3 x $50 Pak n Save 
vouchers.  After 1 redraw due to no 

name, the 3 winners are:

Cassia Belmude
Stacey Mills
Liz Redley

Please come to the office to 
pick up your voucher.

mailto:suef@taupoprimary.school.nz


Well done to our 3 competitors in the 
Interschool Swimming 

The 3 boys all swam really well and made the 
finals for each event they entered.

Results 

25m Backstroke 
Y4 boys - Finn Dunbar - 3rd

25m Freestyle
Y4 boys - Finn Dunbar - 7th
Y5 boys - Travis Welch - 1st
Y6 boys - Ben Coffin - 5th

50m Freestyle
Y5 boys - Travis Welch - 1st
Y6 boys - Ben Coffin - 7th

25m Breaststroke 
Y4 boys - Finn Dunbar - 4th
Y5 boys - Travis Welch - 2nd

Relay - Mixed team with Waipahihi girls
4th place





Sponsor an Advert

ALL proceeds subsidise transport so that all students at 
Taupo Primary School can access swimming lessons.

Email the office to book your space 
(office@taupoprimary.school.nz) 

A huge thank you to our sponsors who are Supporting safer swimmers at Taupo 
Primary School


